
Dear Office of the Interconnection, 

 

I am writing to officially initiate the deactivation request for the Virginia Beach generation unit, 

as per the guidelines outlined in Section 9.1.1 of the PJM Manual. 

 

Please find below the necessary details regarding this deactivation: 

 

Unit: Resource Name: VIRGINIA BEACH LF, Resource Id: 96602101 is being permanently 

retired. 

 

Desired Date of Deactivation:  As soon as possible per Section 9.1.1 of the PJM Manual April 1st 

2023. 

 

Additional Information: There is no anticipated return to service for this unit. 

 

We understand that upon receipt of this notice, the Office of the Interconnection will inform 

relevant departments within PJM, including PJM Planning, PJM Law Department, PJM Markets, 

PJM Operations, and the Independent Market Monitor. Additionally, we are aware that the 

appropriate Transmission Owner(s) will be notified of this request with our agreement. 

 

We acknowledge that this request will be subject to a preliminary analysis by PJM and will be 

posted publicly on the PJM website as part of the official deactivation process. We are prepared 

to provide any further necessary information and cooperate fully during the analysis phase. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. We look forward to a smooth deactivation process 

and await your guidance on the next steps. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Guy Chapman 

 

   

Guy Chapman  
Sr. Director, Commercial - Power  

gchapman@archaea.energy  

(M): 804.356.9603  

www.archaea.com  5200 Anthony Road #F  
 Sandston, VA 23150    
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